OFFICE OF THE CITY CLERK

SUBLETTE, KS

SEPTEMBER 8, 2015

The Governing Body of the City of Sublette, Kansas met in regular session at City Hall at 7:00 p.m. with Mayor Jery Bailey presiding and the following members of the City Council present: Lawrence Hoerman, James Barber, Leon Birney, Tom Stoppel and Dylan Shotton. Also present were City Attorney Lynn Koehn, Sheriff Troy Briggs, City Superintendent Daylen Elsey, Zoning Administrator Jarrod Weeks, City Treasurer Robert Moore and City Clerk Jeannie Trigg. Visitor were Becky Tyler, Sean Tyler, Maryann Miller and Kamela Wright,

Mayor Bailey opened with a prayer.

The minutes of the last regular meeting and a special meeting were approved as distributed with a motion by Councilmember Hoerman, seconded by Councilmember Barber. The motion carried 5-0.

Councilmember Stoppel discussed the alley drainage west of Inman Street between Carson Avenue and Becknell Avenue. A motion by Councilmember Stoppel, seconded by Councilmember Barber to grade the alley and pave the north end with concrete. The motion failed 2-3, with Councilmember Hoerman, Barber and Shotton voting no.

Sheriff Briggs gave the monthly law enforcement report for the City. He discussed drug issues in the City.

Becky Tyler, editor of the Haskell County Monitor Chief, was present to discuss with the Council changing to the Monitor Chief as the City's official newspaper. The appointments for the City run from May to May. Attorney Koehn will research possibilities of changing the official newspaper. No action was taken at this time.

City Clerk Trigg discussed with the Council the 2015 Transportation Alternative Program Grant that has been announced from the Kansas Department of Transportation. The grant could be for Inman Street Scape improvements; funding requirement is a 20% local match. The application has to be submitted by November 20, 2015. No action was taken.

City Superintendent Elsey gave the monthly water report. He informed the Council that street sealing is scheduled for September 11th and 12th, weather permitting. He presented

the Council with bids for a new storm siren activation system. Mobile Radio gave a bid of \$4,777.10 for radio control sirens. A motion was made by Councilmember Hoerman, seconded by Councilmember Birney to approve the bid from Mobile Radio for the storm sirens. The motion carried 5-0. The storm siren activation system will be installed as expeditiously as possible.

Attorney Koehn discussed with the Council a resolution to be adopted if the Council would like to change official newspapers. He discussed with the Council cleanup of properties.

Zoning Administrator Jarrod Weeks presented to the Council his recommendation and the Sublette Planning Commission's approval of the Final Plat for the Holloway Addition at 401 and 403 N. Inman Street. A motion was made by Councilmember Hoerman, seconded by Councilmember Birney to approve the Final Holloway Plat. The motion carried 5-0.

Jarrod Weeks, Chamber President, asked permission from the Council to close Inman Street to vehicular traffic from Highway 56 to Fern/Courthouse Street on November 5th from 5 p.m. to 8 p.m. for the Fall Festival. A motion was made by Councilmember Barber, seconded by Councilmember Shotton to allow the Chamber to close Inman Street for the

Fall Festival from 5 p.m. to 8 p.m. on November 5th. The motion carried 5-0.

A Cereal Malt Beverage License application was presented to the Council from Circle K Stores Inc. The license was approved with a motion by Councilmember Barber, seconded by Councilmember Hoerman to allow for sale of unopened containers to be taken off the premises. The motion carried 5-0.

Robert Moore was present to discuss the airport grant issues. The runway sealing is complete, and he is still negotiating with KDOT and venders for the AWOS.

Councilmember Hoerman discussed the need to review and approve the City Code book with the Ordinances.

A motion was made by Councilmember Birney, seconded by Councilmember Hoerman to approve and allow payment of the bills as distributed. The motion carried 5-0, with Councilmember Barber abstaining from Barber Sales and Repairs.

The Council discussed secondary power for the lagoon lift station.

Councilmember Barber	made a motion	to adjourn,	seconded b	by Councilmember	Shotton.
The motion carried 5-0.	_				

CITY CLERK

JEANNIE S. TRIGG